In a joint meeting of our Con-
ference Board and the North Caro-
lita Conference Board on Thursday,
December 3, the following items
were discussed and tenative plans
were made to work out the details
for the mutual benefit of both Con-
ferences.

IFIRST: The Church of God and the
Pentecostal Holiness Church will hold
another great HOLINESS CONVEN-
TION in 1965. This is the second
such meeting; the first one was
held in Charlotte, N. C. at the
Churen of God State Headquarters.
sccond one will be held at
ivaleon, N. C. at the North Carolina
Couference Headquarters of the
Peyitecostal Holiness Churceh, the date
being set for the week following
the time set for our Ministers’ Con-
ference,
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Board invited our Conference to hold
with them a joint PREACHERS’ CON-
FERENCE for two days preceding
the Holiness Convention in Falcon.
That would mean that our ministers
could go to Falcon for the JOINT
CONFERENCE Monday night and
Tuesday, and stay for the INTER-
DENOMINATIONAL HOLINESS
CONVENTION Wednesday and Thurs-
day.

There will be a big fellowship
supper on Monday night to open the
Conference. Room and hoard will he
free for the Bible Conference Mon-
day and Tuesday and through Wed-
nesday noon. Beginning Wednesday
night through Thursday, your meals
will be served at a reasonable price,
but your rooms will be free for the
entire time.

You will have to take your own
bed linens, ete.

SECOND: Next year, the North
Carolina Conference will come to
our Camp Ground and share with
us in our Bible Conference. This
plan is for fellowship, spiritual in-
spiration, and mutual promotion for
both of our Conferences. It is hoped
that every preacher will appreciate
this adjustment of plans and attend.

THIRD: Since we had already
secured Rev. John W. Swails and
Rev. Bernard Underwood for our
speakers, the North Carolina Board
agreed to use them for the joint
Conference.

It is our belief that this exchange
of Bible Conferences will make for
better understanding, deeper appreci-
ation, and a2 more wholesome per-
spective of ideas and soul enrichment
for Preachers of both Conferences.

A more detailed explanation will
be given at District Conference.

CENTRAL DISTRICT FELLOWSHIP SURPRISES
SUPERINTENDENT WITH SHOWER

At a recent meeting of the Min-
isters of the Central District, they
surprised the Conference Superin-
tendent with a Sportsman’s shower.

It was unique in that I have never
heard of a shower of that kind. It
was surprising because it was not
my birthday or even a special oc-
casion,

It was greatly appreciated because
it was prompted by thoughtfulness
and appreciation.

Rev. Reese Miles is the president,
Rev. Walter McCutcheon is the Vice-
President, and Rev. W. C. Gandy is
the Secretary-Treasurer. These men,
with the other fine Pastors, Evange-
lists, and Mission Workers of the

District are doing a fine job of pro-
moting fellowship, Evangelism, and
Conf. loyalty in the Central District.

I take this opportunity to express
my deepest gratitude for this thought-
ful gesture,

The picture will give you some idea
of the variety of fishing and hunting
equipment I received.




